
Division of the Budget 

Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

February 13, 2023 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Sean Tarwater, Chairperson 

House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 346-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Tarwater: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2373 by Representative Collins 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2373 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2373 would create two fireworks seasons from June 27 through July 5 and from 

December 26 through January 1 of each calendar year.  

 

 The State Fire Marshal notes that fireworks sale dates are currently authorized by 

regulations adopted by the State Fire Marshal and states enactment of the bill would have no fiscal 

effect on the operations of the agency. 

 

 The Kansas Association of Counties indicates enactment of the bill could increase 

fireworks sales which could result in increased sales tax revenue to local governments.   

 

 The League of Kansas Municipalities indicates enactment of the bill would have no fiscal 

effect on cities. 
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Wendi Stark, League of Kansas Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Kansas Association of Counties 

 Jill McCarthy, Office of the State Fire Marshal  


